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 Dear Friends, 

 The Session has approved the theme for our 2017 Capital Campaign. You will hear more about the campaign in the 

weeks ahead. Out theme is:           

 

We are very excited about preparing our church for the new ministry and mission that God is calling us to do. A committee is 

working on a list of projects which need to be done and then prioritizing them. Our roof suffered significant damage two weeks 

ɭɳɻ ɲɾɻɹ ʀɴɱ ɿʀɻɾɹ ʃɴɵɯɴ ɴɵʀ ǥʀʀɭʃɭ̵ ǟ ʃɭɿ ̀ɿɵɺɳɵɺɳ ɵɺ ʀɴɱ ɾɭɵɺ́ ɵɺɿɵɰɱ ɻɲ Ǩɻɮɱɾʀɿ Ǟɭɸɸ̵ Ǘɲʀɱɾ ɾɱɯɱɵʂɵɺɳ ɮɵɰɿ̲ ʀɴɱ ǩɱɿɿɵɻɺ̲ ʀhe Fi-

nance Committee, and the Building and Grounds Committee have approved a contract for $72,000 to replace the shingles on our 

entire church building. The money to pay for the roof repair will be paid for out of a restricted account and a memorial account. 

This will decrease our reserves significantly, but it must be done. The concrete work I wrote about last month will be completed 

after the roof is done. 

Much of the painting which needs to be done, our own members can do. We need new tables and chairs in Roberts Hall.  The 

original carpet in Roberts Hall needs to be replaced with tile. A new digital sound system for the sanctuary to replace our aging 

sound system would be very helpful. There will be a more complete list with details in the weeks ahead. 

Our hope is that through this campaign, we will be GROWING, SHARING, AND BUILDING:  

OUR FAITH, OUR GIFTS, AND OUR FUTURE. 

 

Yours in Christ, 

Ron 



 

 

 

 

 

Rejoicing with You as You Celebrate YOUR Day! 

Jim Hepner  2 

Jack Bushman  3 

Karen Reynolds, Mark Huddlestun  4 

Cameron Reynolds, LaDora Jackson  5 

Tessa Ballinger  8 

Aiden Demoret  10 

Bill Smell  16 

LaWanda Gorton  17 

Jack Porter  19 

Donna Dunn  21 

Pam Leitnaker, Gregg Colbern  22 

Ryan Smith  25 

Bob Reynolds  26 

Barb Nelson  27 

Landon Jones  28 

Joanne Bittner, Brett Callaghan  30 

 
 
 

 

 



June Anniversaries 

Brian and Kori Demoret 1 

Brian and Tammy Gorton  3 

Dennis and Melissa Spratt  7 

Joel and Marilyn Nordeen  7 

Mike and Melissa Pippin  13 

Bill and Carol Smell  17 

Wade and Jenise Hepner  18 

Jack and Nedra Porter  20 

Scott and Melissa Hatfield  29 

Richard and LaDora Jackson  29 

 

Kids Ideas About Love 

Love and Marriage 

ôOnce Iõm done with kindergarten, Iõm going to find me a wife.õ 

                                                                                 Tom, age 5 

How People In Love Act 

ôLovers will just be staring at each other and their food will get cold. Other 

people care more about the foodõ 

                                                                                 Brad, age 8 

 

What To Do When A First Date Turns Sour 

ôIõd run home and play dead. The next day I would call all the newspapers 

and make sure they wrote about me in all the dead columnsõ 

                                                                                   Craig, age 9 

 

Why People In Love Often Hold Hands 
ôThey want to make sure their rings donõt fall off, because they paid good money for them.õ 

                                                                                     Gavin, age 8 

 

ôThey are just practicing for when they might have to walk down the 

aisle someday and do the holy matchimony thingõ 

                                         John, age 9 
 

 

 



WESTMINSTER 

congratulates our 

2017 Ottawa High School and College Graduates  

Braedon Brewer 

Derrek Ferguson 

Bryce Wiggins 

Marissa Kinn 

*Brock Huddlestun 

*Alexi Reynolds 

*Alexander Hasty ~ Ottawa University 

*Rachel Hasty ~ Purdue University 

*photos unavailable 

 

Braedon Brewer 

Derrek Ferguson 

Bryce Wiggins 

Marissa Kinn 



 

Hands of Hope  

 

Want JOY?  

WE NEED YOU!!  

 

GIVE your time and help  

 paint Sandi Edmondsõ Home 

Saturday, June 10  

8:00 am  

1427 Maple  

 

Heartland Presbytery at Worlds & Oceans of Fun 

 

When: Wednesday, July 26, 2017 from 10:00 am-10:00 pm 

Tickets may be purchased one at a time or in groups 

 

Park Hours for Oceans of Fun are 11:00 am ð8:00 pm 

 

 

Both Parks, plus lunch for $36.00 

Parking is $20 per vehicle at the gate  

May be able to get a parking discount online  

at www.worldsoffun.com 

  

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjyz4TnzJrUAhUJ9WMKHTwSBSoQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fexplore%2Fsummer-clipart%2F&psig=AFQjCNHkR-9LF47eo0KBeZpDcijsPHbSYA&ust=1496336171025271


M
e
e
tin

g
 P

ro
sp

e
ctive

  P
a
sto

r 
 

F
a
ce-to

-fa
ce

/N
e
u
tra

l P
u
lp

it 

F
it in

te
rvie

w
 w

ith
 C

O
M 

Where we are in the  

Pastoral Search 
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Revenues & Expenses Graph  
 

April 2017  

              APRIL FINANCES 
 
April Income       $  26,137.67  
Year- to - date Income     90,382.01  
April Expenses      18,102.52  
Year- to - date Expenses    77,895.34  
Balance 4/30/17       20,274.55  



ONGOING 

COLLECTIONS 

 

Hope House Needs 

Canned and boxed shelf-stable food items, 

financial donations go much further since we 

have access to wholesale items. 

 

Beverage Tabs 

Collecting the tabs from beverage cans for the 

Ronald McDonald House is an on-going 

Westminster Mission project. The tabs may be 

deposited in the wooden Ronald McDonald 

House in the foyer. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Best Choice Save -A-Label Program  

The Save-A-Label program is a program which 

helps non-profit organizations raise money. We 

earn $.03 for each Best Choice UPC Symbol 

redeemed. ..so we can earn $30 for each bundle 

of 1,000 UPCªs. All you need to save is the 

bar code from the label.      

 

June 4, 2017  

Happy Birthday Church! 

Communion by Intinction  

Wear Your RED 

 

 

2nd Friday Community Dinner 

 

Please check out the sign up in the foyer and look for ways YOU can help! 

Friday, June 9th we will be serving bar-b-q meatballs, cheesy potatoes, 

jello salad, green beans, rolls and pie.  

 

If you are free Thursday morning, June 8th, at 10:00 am, we will be 

making the meatballs. 

Thank you for all your support in this important outreach! 

  

 

 



Buildings and Grounds Report 
Brandon Sands, Elder Chair 

 
 

The Building and Grounds Committee did not meet this month, but hope to be able to 
meet sometime next month. 

 
 
*We had an incredible work day on the 6th. There were a lot of people that came out to 
work and plenty of treats provided for the workers. The only thing on the list that did not 
get completely finished was painting the fence. We still have some leftover paint and al-
ready some people who are willing to finish the project. 
 
 
*We are moving forward on the roofing project and as long as the weather cooperates, we 
should have that started sometime this week. CS Cunningham has agreed to hold off on 
the concrete work until the roofers have finished their work. 
 
 
*It was reported that the sink in the Nursery would not stop dripping. A new cold water 
stop was installed and the dripping has stopped. 
 
 
Two pictures were donated by Shirlene Taylor from Ed³s collection. One was put up in the 
Parlor behind the sofa and the other was put up in the hallway across from Pastor Ron³s 
office. 
 
Yours in Christ, 
Brandon Sands 
 



Fellowship Report  

Paula Patterson, Elder Chair  

 

June 

Babysitting:  In the past we have tried to offer a ôParentõs Night Out.õ Our turn-

outs have not been the best. We have decided to continue, but in a different 

way. We will have a sign - up sheet for those who would like to volunteer to be on 

a babysitting list. Parents can then call someone off the list and set up a time 

when they need a babysitter. Families are encouraged to set it up like you would 

with a regular babysitter, but it is ONE FREE night of babysitting.  

 

Dinner Groups: There are two dinner groups still meeting regularly. During the 

month of June, they will plan a joint dinner group.  

 

Breakfast before Church: We talked about organizing a breakfast for one Sunday 

in the month of June, in place of coffee time. We will have a sign - up sheet for 

breakfast items. Sign Up Sheet menu: egg casseroles, fruit, bagels/muffins, yo-

gurt, and juice. Deanna offered the idea of our breakfast on Fatherõs Day. Then 

no coffee time following worship. The breakfast will be Sunday, June 18th at 

9:00 am. Worship begins at 10:00 am.  

 

      July  
Judy Hasty will be hosting her 4th of July Fireworks Party on Saturday, July 1st. 

*We are also looking into a fall party at Judyõs on Sunday, October 29th. Paula is 

checking with the office to see if this date will work. It is the only date in Octo-

ber that will work for Judy.  

 

Summer Coffee Hour  
We will be asking committees to sign up again for a Sunday this summer. Paula 

passed around a new sign - up sheet during the May 22nd Session meeting. This 

helped so much this past Spring and Paula appreciates the willingness to help.  

 

Next Meeting: TBA  
 

 



 
Worship Committee Report  

Dale Fox, Chair  
 
We met on Tuesday, May 23rd at 7:00 pm. Dale Fox opened the meeting with 
prayer. We reviewed the worship services held since Easter. The committee 
agreed the services were running smoothly.  Moving ahead, Pastor Ron advised 
on Pentecost Sunday, June 4 th �������Z�H���Z�L�O�O���E�H���¶�W�K�U�R�Z�L�Q�J���W�K�H���U�L�E�E�R�Q�·���D�V���Z�H���G�L�G���O�D�V�W��
year and celebrate with a birthday party in Roberts Hall after worship. We are en-
couraged to wear red.  
 
We decided that we will not have acolytes beginning this Sunday, May 28th 
through September 3rd. We will start them back up Rally Day which is September 
10th. We will ask the ushers to light the candles for now.  
 
The Chancel Choir will be singing thru the end of June. Thursday, May 25th will 
be the last week day practice and they will begin to practice Sunday mornings at 
�����������D�P�����7�K�H���F�K�R�L�U���Z�L�O�O���Q�R�W���V�L�Q�J���R�Q���)�D�W�K�H�U�·�V���'�D�\�����-�X�Q�H�������W�K�����K�R�Z�H�Y�H�U���W�K�H���0�H�Q�·�V��
Choir will be singing 2 songs. For summer services, Dale is lining up people to 
sing or play an instrument.  
 
We are grateful that Wayne Baylor, Trevor Riley and Bryce Hatfield are helping 
the Technology Department as Bob Reynolds will be traveling again. We continue 
�W�R���G�L�V�F�X�V�V���W�K�H���V�R�X�Q�G���V�\�V�W�H�P���L�Q���W�K�H���6�D�Q�F�W�X�D�U�\�����:�H�·�G���O�L�N�H���D���G�L�J�L�W�D�O���V�\�V�W�H�P���W�R���X�V�H���D�V��
the present sound system is much more than we need. Pastor Ron indicated the 
�V�\�V�W�H�P���W�K�D�W���L�V���¶�K�R�X�V�H�G�·���L�Q���5�R�E�H�U�W�V���+�D�O�O���L�V���Y�H�U�\���J�R�R�G���D�Q�G���K�H���K�D�V���V�H�H�Q���Z�K�H�U�H���V�R�X�Q�G��
systems are put on rollers and moved around as needed. We are trying to find 
ways to cut costs for a working sound system with the equipment we already 
have. 
 
Pastor Ron showed us the logos that Aaron Nichols designed for the Capital Cam-
paign. We all were in agreement there was one design that stood out from the 
others. We discussed the need to get new chairs and tables for Roberts Hall and 
this should be a priority. We also know we need to paint Sunday School rooms 
and move things around.  
 
�,�W���Z�D�V���E�U�R�X�J�K�W���W�R���R�X�U���D�W�W�H�Q�W�L�R�Q���W�K�H�U�H���D�U�H���F�R�P�S�O�D�L�Q�W�V���D�E�R�X�W���W�K�H���¶�0�L�Q�X�W�H���I�R�U���0�L�V��
�V�L�R�Q�V�·���W�D�N�L�Q�J���X�S���W�R�R���P�X�F�K���W�L�P�H���D�Q�G���W�D�N�L�Q�J���W�L�P�H���D�Z�D�\���I�U�R�P���3�D�V�W�R�U���5�R�Q�·�V���P�H�V�V�D�J�H����
It was discussed there are many factors that arise that affect timing, such as a 
�O�R�Q�J���&�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�·�V���6�H�U�P�R�Q�����O�R�Q�J�H�U���K�\�P�Q�V�����D�Q�G���V�R���I�R�U�W�K�����7�K�H���6�X�Q�G�D�\���Z�H���K�D�G�������O�R�Q�J��
announcements, Pastor Ron had one of his longer sermons. Pastor Ron will con-
tinue to monitor. Pastor Ron wondered what we thought about the choral bene-
�G�L�F�W�L�R�Q�V�����:�H���D�O�O���I�H�O�W���V�L�Q�J�L�Q�J���¶�6�K�D�O�R�P�·���Z�D�V���Z�R�Q�G�H�U�I�X�O���I�R�U���W�K�H���I�H�Z���Z�H�H�N�V���Z�H�·�Y�H���V�X�Q�J��
it, and it was decided that this Sunday, May 28th would be the last time we sing it 
�D�Q�G���3�D�V�W�R�U���5�R�Q���Z�L�O�O���J�H�W���D�Q�R�W�K�H�U���¶�V�H�Q�G�L�Q�J�·���V�R�Q�J�����3�D�V�W�R�U���5�R�Q���P�H�Q�W�L�R�Q�H�G���W�K�D�W���V�R�P�H��
�R�Q�H���I�U�R�P���W�K�H���F�R�Q�J�U�H�J�D�W�L�R�Q���H�Q�M�R�\�V���W�K�H���¶�V�S�O�L�W�W�L�Q�J�·���R�I���D���K�\�P�Q���L�Q�W�R�������G�L�I�I�H�U�H�Q�W���S�D�U�W�V��
of the service. Singing 2 -3 verses at one time and then finishing the hymn with 
�W�K�H���R�W�K�H�U���Y�H�U�V�H���D�W���W�K�H���H�Q�G�����¶�E�U�L�G�J�H�V�·���W�K�H���P�H�V�V�D�J�H���L�Q���V�R�Q�J���W�R�J�H�W�K�H�U���� 
 
Summer worship will start this Sunday, May 28th and we will begin at 10:00 am. 
We will return to our 10:30 am time on Rally Day, September 10th. We will hold 3 
�V�H�U�Y�L�F�H�V���L�Q���5�R�E�H�U�W�V���+�D�O�O�����)�D�W�K�H�U�·�V���'�D�\�����-�X�Q�H�������W�K�����-�X�O�\���������D�Q�G���6�H�S�W�H�P�E�H�U�����U�G���� 
 
With no further Agenda items to discuss, Pastor Ron closed the meeting in 
prayer.  
 
Our next meeting is Tuesday, June 13 at 7:00 pm  
 

 


